
2021
COMMUNITY IMPACT 

R E P O R T



A letter from our CEO

Bringing people together...

Dear friends,

When I joined The Nashville Food Project 
in July, I was immediately humbled by the 
warmth and hospitality of this community. 
Over these last several months I have been 
honored to be trusted with the leadership 
of this organization. In just ten years, The 
Nashville Food Project has grown and 
achieved so much, and its reputation 
across the city reflects precisely that. 

My initial goal after stepping into this role 
was to meet as many people as possible 
within the Food Project family. In those 
meetings with staff, board members, 
volunteers, partners and supporters old 
and new, I was struck by how passionately 
everyone cares for this work. I’ve met with 

volunteers who call our kitchens a second 
home, community members who say our 
gardens changed their lives and staff 
who dedicate so much of themselves to 
our mission, vision and values. 

And it’s no wonder. After all, the first words 
of our mission statement are “Bringing 
people together…” For an organization 
focused on food, I spend much of my time 
talking about and working with people, 
and I wouldn’t have it any other way. As 
we look ahead I will continue to focus our 
efforts on ways that we can bring people 
of all backgrounds into this work. 

In this Community Impact Report, I invite 
you to see what this Food Project family 
accomplished in 2021 together. I think 
that, like me, you will be proud to see the 
incredible things that happen when such 
a passionate community comes together 
to work for a better food system. Thank 
you for being a part of this work in big 
ways and small. 

Gratefully,

C.J. Sentell
Chief Executive Officer



Meals Program

In 2021 we began to move our kitchen 
operations away from emergency 
response and back towards the vibrant 
community work we love. As partner 
programming returned to pre-pandemic 
levels, our meals team began to produce 
fewer individual meals and returned 
to the bulk-style meals we had long 
prepared and shared. 

We slowly reintroduced volunteers into our 
kitchens and quickly found new groups of 
volunteers to enhance our capacity and 
build community. The faces - both of 
volunteers and staff - may have changed, 
but the mission stays the same. Now five 
days each week, volunteers join us to 
help process large donations from local 
grocers, farms and hospitality partners, 
giving our team fresh ingredients ready 
to easily use in our meals. 

This helped us more effectively steward 
the bounty we received from our food 
donors, allowing us to spend more of our 
financial resources with local farms and 
producers, strengthening our local food 
economy. 

234,289
nutritious meals shared 

with meal guests
pounds of food shared, 
equivalent to 44,945 

additional meals

53,935 200,349
pounds of donated and 

recovered food, valued at 
$522,953

invested with local 
producers and farmers

$34,030



In 2021, we engaged more people than 
ever before in our gardens, offering new 
and different ways to build community, 
connect to the land, and grow good food.

Program engagement was deep and 
wide! At the Community Farm at Mill 
Ridge, over 50 families managed an 
individual plot, and we engaged Full Circle 
Garden participants at 100 workdays. At 
McGruder Community Garden, several 
longtime participants celebrated 12 
years of growing in the space. And at our 
Growing Together farm, farmers grew 
over 20,000 lbs of produce to feed our 
community while earning vital income. 

Beyond our garden spaces, we cultivated 
new ways to engage in community 
conversations. The Stories of Land 
project has enriched the narratives we 
hold around ecology and history of a 
particular place. We also launched our 
first Community Advisory Council with 15 
members in effort to build transparency 
and deepen relationships around the 
future development of the garden spaces.

feel like they belong 
to a community at the 

garden

say participation in 
the garden helps them 
manage stress

families82
participated in 

community garden 
programs across 3 sites

91%

82%
say the garden is an 
important source of 
nutrition for their family

86%

9,395
pounds of produce  

grown in and shared 
from TNFP gardens

earned by 6 Growing 
Together families through 
produce sales

$64,865

Garden Programs



Our Partners

After significant changes brought on by the pandemic, many of our 61 partners worked 
towards resuming more typical programs and operations in 2021. Throughout the year, we 
worked to adapt our service to meet their changing needs. 

Thanks to a partnership with national nonprofit Rethink, as well as our local friends at 
Karla’s Catering, we were able to add to our own capacity, sharing over 35,000 more than 
we could have on our own. 

After piloting a produce sharing program in 2020, we continued the program in 2021. 
Through this program we work with four community partners - primarily supporting 
immigrant and refugee communities - to provide reliable access to fresh, culturally 
appropriate produce throughout the growing season. While there are many resources 
in our community for non-perishable foods, we have developed this program to meet a 
critical need for fresh food assistance. Through this program we shared over 6,000 pounds 
of produce in 2021. We continue to build out this program as another way to support 
partners who may benefit from food support beyond prepared meals.

▄ After School & Virtual Learning Programs
▄ Children & Family Services
▄ Community Development, Organizing 
    & Mutual Aid
▄ Emergency Shelters & Transitional Housing
▄ Homeless Outreach & Supportive Services
▄ Senior Services & Meals on Wheels
▄ Sweet Peas: Summer Meals for Kids
▄ Workforce Development & Adult Education

TYPES OF PARTNERS WE SUPPORTED IN 2021:

of partners say 
meals enhance the 
effectiveness of their 
programming

of partners say meals 
create space for social 

interaction for their 
clients

100%
of partners say meals 

are an important 
source of nutrition for 

their clients

100%

97%
of partners say meals 
contribute to positive 
health impacts for their 
clients

97%



2021 Financials

Thank you to our 2021 Donors!

Listed are supporters who gave $1,000 and above. 
Please visit thenashvillefoodproject.org/donors for a full list.

Meals:
$623,326

Gardens: 
$333,861

Share:
$394,667

In-Kind: 
$558,951

Facilities: 
$246,172

Mktg 
& Dev: 
$291,589

Admin: 
$314,273

Program 
Expenses: 
70% of Total

TOTAL OPERATING EXPENSE: $2,782,236
Less Depreciation: $2,587,833

Program
Revenue: 
$417,486

Individuals: 
$738,866

Foundations: 
$506,675

In-Kind:
$578,348

Government: 
$203,192

PPP Forgiveness

Special Events:
$125,680

Other 
Contributed:

Congregations, Schools, 
Civic Clubs, Awards, Honorariums

$68,751

In-Kind: 
20% of Total

TOTAL OPERATING REVENUE: $2,828,511

Program
Revenue: 
15% of Total

Contributed
Revenue: 

65% of Total

Corporations: 
$189,514

$10,000+
Dave & Lesley Adams
AWC Family Foundation
Ascension
Melinda & Jeff Balser
Blue Dot Foundation
Boedecker Foundation
Boulevard Bolt
John & Louise Bryan
Mary Britton & Jody Cummings
Enterprise Holdings
First Horizon Foundation
Frist Foundation
Judi Blondell & Joseph Hardy
Kim & Gary Hawkins
Jackson National Life Insurance
James R Meadows, Jr Foundation
Joe C. Davis Foundation
Joyce & Owen Rogers Charitable 

Foundation
Kroger
Lawrence Lindsley Davis Trust
Les Dames D’Escoffier International 

Marlene & Spencer Hays 
Foundation

Patagonia
Calvin Spears
Speer Foundation
Sprouts Healthy Communities 

Foundation
Tennessee Titans
The Atticus Trust
The Community Foundation Of 

Middle Tennessee
The Hagen Family Foundation
The Memorial Foundation
The Waterwheel Foundation
Thomas & Mamie Houser 

Charitable Foundation 
Vanderbilt University
Jeff & Lynne Warne
West End Home Foundation
Woodmont Christian Church

$5,000 to $9,999
Altar’D State
Doug & Frances Andrews

Betty & Conn McConnell 
Charitable Fund 

Lady & Billy Bird
Barbara & Kix Brooks
Carmen Brooks
John Bryant
Mary Lea & Frederick Bryant
Rosella Butterworth
Michael & Jane Ann Cain
Anna Carl
Caterpillar Financial Services
Christ Church Cathedral
Dorothy Cate & Thomas F. Frist 

Foundation
Tito’s Handmade Vodka
Sara Finley
H.G. Hill Company
HCA Healthcare, Inc.
Charmion Hearn
Edward Lemaster III
Randall & Holly Mccathren
Susan Mezger
Milton & Denice Johnson Family 

Foundation



Christy Ann Moberly
Tracy & Geren Moor
Denis Mrkva
Phoebe & Marvin Nischan
John & Lori Pearce
Piedmont Natural Gas
Prevention Is Key Foundation
Publix Super Markets Charities
Stephen & Sara Anne Quinn
Fran Schell
Seedmoney
Shoba Foundation
Mari Sparkjoy
The Enchiridion Foundation
The Healing Trust
The Reynolds Family Foundation
Vanderbilt University Medical Ctr
Welcoming America
Josh Westerhold
Lawrence Wieck

$2,500 to $4,999
Auto Collection Of Murfreesboro
Cardinal Financial
Trudy & Bill Carpenter
Cava Mezze Grill, LLC
Andrea Conte & Phil Bredesen
Michael Cutri
Dan & Margaret Maddox 

Charitable Fund
David F. & Margaret T. Grohne 

Family Foundation
Patty Dewitt
Kelsey Duggan
East Side Banh Mi
Laurie & Steve Eskind
Food Lion Feeds 
Immanuel Baptist Church
Jackson Watts Moore Jr. Family 

Foundation 
Kristi Jordan
Terri & Doug King
Walker & Rachel Mathews
Jennifer Mcleod
Middle Tennessee CCIM Chapter
RC Mathews Contractor
Daniel Stein
Michelle Supko
The Core Development Fund
The Danner Foundation
Washington Foundation 

$1,000 to $2,499
Sahar Abdulahad
Zeena Abdulahad
Alfred Benesch & Company
Jhennifer Amundson
Grace & Carl Awh
Cyrus Bahrassa
Julia Baldridge
James Barrick
Marc Beeson
Susannah & Jonathan Berry
Kathy Bertram

Michael & Lisa Bressman
Monday Night Brewing
Eric & Sue Broder
Dana & Bill Brooks
Leigh Brown
Lou Ann & Gary Brown
Alison & Tony Bueschen
Virginia & Wood Caldwell
John & Sandra Carpenter
Julia Christman
Bette & Mark Christofersen
Mary Clark
Ellen & John Clayton
Tamara Clemmons
Krissy Coile
Clayton & Mary Collins
Jamie & Paul Connelly
Karen & David Conrad
Crista Cory
David & Amanda Cripe
Criterion Capital Advisors LLC
Krista Curtis
Mariwyn Evans
Randall Thomas & Cheri Ferrari
Anne Fogerty
Julian Fox
James Frein
Ben Frey
Cathy Fuller
Ann & Garth Fundis
Frank Garrison
Maribeth Geracioti
Shellye & Kevin Geshke
Minna Gioia
Alise Grysen
Courtney Hageman
Nancy & Dr Cal Harper
Harpeth Hall School
Katherine & Dan Hartle
Hawkins Partners, Inc.
Mary & Loring Helfrich
Help Us Help Others Foundation
Scott & Teri Hendricks
Adam Hickey
Hillsboro Presbyterian Church
Adrian & Brian Hitt
Jennifer & Jeff Hoffman
Scott & Liz Holley
Camille & Charlie Biter
James Hunt, Sr.
International Market
International Scholarship & Tuition 

Services
Hannah Jones
Kathleen & Jess Judy
Mckayla Kirk
Rod Kochtitzky
Chad Koeplinger
Lyle Lankford
Virginia & Dick Lodge
Barbara Lundblad & Nicole 

Johnson
Zachary Lykins
Theresa & Joe Maccurdy

David & Pat Malone
Christiane Martel-Chazin
Michael Martin
Martin’s Barbecue Joint, LLC
Paul Maune
Mary Mcintire
Jerry Miele
Craig Murphy
Once Upon A Time Foundation
Kerry O’Neil
Marian Ott & Craig Philip
April Parker
Nancy & Skipper Phipps
Elaine & Paul Plummer
Lisa Pusti
Rob Quinn
Robert Quinn
Brenda & Colin Reed
Karen & Bryan Richardson
Nancy & Michael Richardson
Harrison Richardswise
Sarah Roe-Hall
Rollins Charitable Lead Unitrust
Colin & Ashby Rushing
Susannah Scott-Barnes
Denise & Mart Sesler
Shayne Foundation
Ralph & Harriette Shivers
Jan Shockey
Martha Shrubsole
Judith Smith
Ann & Tim Stafford
Debbie & Daniel Starnes
Paul Sternberg
Anna Stiller
Jennifer & Denny Taylor
The Gause Foundation
The Zeppos Family Charitable Fund
Joseph Torrence
Leigh & Jeffrey Townes
Silas Trumbo
W.C. Dillon Company, LLC
Rhonda Walters
Stephanie & Jeremiah Weeden 

Wright
West End Synagogue
Don & Marcia White
Wilson Talent, LLC
Lynn Wiser
Kathleen Wolff & Jim Price
Mary Elizabeth Wood
Lizzie Wright
Tiffany Wright
Mandy & Stephen Young
Stephen Zralek
Lynn Wiser
Kathleen Wolff
Mary Elizabeth Wood
Lizzie Wright
Tiffany Wright
Mandy & Stephen Young
Stephen Zralek



5904 California Avenue
Nashville, TN 37209

615.460.0172

thenashvillefoodproject.org


